
 
 
From: Gillian Day <gday@newwestcity.ca>  
Sent: Tuesday, September 15, 2020 3:44 PM 
To: External-Clerks <Clerks@newwestcity.ca> 
Subject: City of New Westminster letter re universal access to no-cost prescription contraception 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize 
the sender and know the content is safe. The City will never ask for personal or account information or account password 
through email. If you feel this email is malicious or a scam, please forward it to phishing@burnaby.ca 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
Please find a letter from the City of New Westminster requesting support for universal access to no-cost 
prescription contraception. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Gillian Day | Agenda Secretary 
T 604.527.4612  |  E gday@newwestcity.ca 
 

City of New Westminster  |  Legislative Services  
511 Royal Avenue, New Westminster, BC V3L 1H9 
www.newwestcity.ca 
 
This message including attachments, transmitted herein is confidential and may contain privileged information.  It is intended 
solely for the person or entity to which it is addressed.  Any review, retransmission, dissemination, taking of any action in 
reliance upon, or other use of this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited.  If you 
received this in error, please notify the sender and delete or destroy all copies. 
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September 15, 2020 
 
The Honourable John Horgan, MLA 
Premier of British Columbia 
West Annex, Parliament Buildings  
Victoria, BC  V8V 1X4   
 
Via Email:  Premier@gov.bc.ca 
 
Dear Premier, 
 
Re: Universal access to no-cost prescription contraception 
 
At a meeting on September 14, 2020, New Westminster City Council passed the 
following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS cost is a significant barrier to people accessing 
contraception, particularly to people with low incomes, youth, and 
people from marginalized communities; and  
 
WHEREAS providing free prescription contraception has been shown to 
improve health outcomes for parents and infants by reducing the risks 
associated with unintended pregnancy, and is likely to reduce direct 
medical costs on the provincial health system; and 
  
WHEREAS contraceptive methods such as condoms or vasectomies are 
available at low cost, no cost, or are covered by BC’s Medical Services 
Plan, whereas all contraceptive methods for people with uteruses (such 
as birth control pills, intrauterine devices, or hormone injections) have 
high up-front costs, making access to contraception unequal and 
gendered; 
  



  

   

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED  
 
THAT the City of New Westminster write to the Provincial Minister of 
Finance, the Provincial Minister of Health, the Premier of BC, and the 
local MLA supporting universal no-cost access to  all prescription 
contraception available in BC under the Medical Services Plan; and  
 
THAT this letter be forwarded to all BC municipalities asking to write 
their support as well. 

 
We appreciate your consideration of this important matter. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
Jonathan X. Cote 
Mayor 
 
Cc: Hon. Carole James, Minister of Finance, FIN.Minister@gov.bc.ca 
 Hon. Adrian Dix, Minister of Health, HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 Hon. Judy Darcy, MLA, New Westminster, judy.darcy.MLA@leg.bc.ca  
 Jas Johal, MLA, Richmond-Queensborough, jas.johal.MLA@leg.bc.ca 
 All BC Municipalities 
    
 


